Prayer Letter from Rachel Hovenden – Volunteer in Peru – July 09
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The Alpha Group

Hello everyone,

June was a very busy month, with lots of good things. I’m continuing to enjoy doing crafts each week with the children from Shalom and enjoying helping with the Youth Alpha course at Jesús el Nazareno Church. We’re currently planning the Alpha Away day. We’re going to do it jointly with another Church to keep costs down - it’s going to be on 18th July and we have a meeting with the other Church this Thursday to talk about logisitics.

On Saturday we had the chicken sale for the mission trip to Juliaca. It went really well. The idea was that everyone going on the mission had to sell 10 tickets for a chicken and potatoes meal. So Saturday was spent preparing, cooking and delivering! We sold 120 altogether, which was great! It was very hectic but thankfully all got done in time. I’m really looking forward to the mission, which will be taking place in Juliaca, between 24th July and 2nd August. We will be doing activities for the children and for the youth there with a local Anglican Church and we also hope to go to Lake Titicaca for one day as it is close by.

I can’t believe I only have 6 weeks left in Peru! The time has gone very quickly.

I hope you all are enjoying the Summer Sun for me, and Come on Murray!!

Prayer Points:

1. Please give thanks for the success of the chicken sale and pray for the Mission to Juliaca, as we plan and prepare that we would be guided by God, and be a real blessing to the people of Juliaca. Also, that we would cope with the high altitude and the cold.

2. For energy and time to rest each week!

3. Thanks for all the young people who have been coming on Alpha. Please pray for the Alpha Away day that we would find a cheap venue and good cooks so that everyone can afford to go and that God would turn people to him.

4. For safety in travel and in general – particularly with the long bus journey to and from Juliaca.

5. Give thanks for the improvement in my Spanish – that I can understand most things and generally make myself understood.

6. Please pray that I would make the most of the rest of my time in Peru – that I would have a great last 6 weeks and have great memories.

7. I should hear about accommodation from Sheffield Uni this month. Please pray that I would, firstly be given accommodation (as it is kind of difficult to sort out when I am in a different country), and secondly that it would be nice with nice housemates.

Please do keep praying for my last 6 weeks here – your prayers and e-mails have been a real encouragement to me.

Saludos,

Rachelxxx

www.rachelinperu09.blogspot.com
rachelhovenden@hotmail.com
